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When undertaking additional departmental analyses following the publication of the 2016/17 NICS sickness absence statistics on 20th September 2017, we noticed that a group of staff were mistakenly included in the published figures when they shouldn’t have been (i.e. they aren’t deemed to be NICS staff). The validation process was particularly complex this year as a result of the restructuring of NICS Departments during this reporting period. 

Removing this group had a minimal effect on the figures with the average days lost in 2016/17 increasing from 12.441 to 12.454 days as a result. However when rounded to 1 decimal place, this meant the headline figure of 12.4 average days lost increased to 12.5 days. Conversely, the estimated lost production decreased slightly from £32.7 million to £32.6 million. At the Departmental level, the average days lost in DoF increased from 9.9 days (9.944) to 10.0 days (9.986).

It should be noted, however, that all tables throughout the published report would have been affected by minor changes. In line with our revisions policy we removed the original report from the NISRA website on 20th October 2017 and notified all key users about these changes. The corrected version of the report was then published on Friday 27th October 2017.



